April 6, 1998

Reverend Father Peter P. Scott District Cuperior Society of Saint Pius X 291° Tracy Avenue Varsas City, Missouri, 64109

Dear Father Scott:

Thank you for your recent letter. Having been on the road I have only now had the opportunity to answer it.

Concerning the Society of Saint John and their having to accept communion in the hand as a condition of their recognition as I mentioned in my last letter. I contacted the priest who had informed me of this bit of news and he assured me that they had not been asked to accept it but only feared that they would be required to do so. I am glad that I had the occasion to double check on this before it could go further. However, I have been assured that all hishops in this country have agreed that all groups seeking recognition must agree to accept the Second Vatican Council and the New Ordo Mass without reservation. Maving been exposed to the mind of Archbishop Lefebvre it is nothing I could accept nor would I seek it.

Thank you for leaving the door open for my return to the Society. Perhaps if I ever see my time clear to journey to Kansas City, I might visit with you and speak to you further.

It remains a fact that the Society of Saint Pius X is the only Traditional Catholic priestly organization which has not compromised on the Mass and the Faith.

Tahnk you again. I trust you will have a blessed Easter Season.

Sincerely in Christ and Cur Lady,

Father Hector L. Bolduc

Fr. Rector L. Bolduc 500 Morrill Street Gilford, N.H. 03246 Angelus Press 2918 Tracy Avenue Kansas City, Missouri 64109-1529

Dear Sirs:

Recently a publication has attacked Archbishop Marcel Lefebvre and his orders. This attack was based on the list circulated years ago claiming that Bishop Lienart who consecrated Archbishop Lefebvre was a Freemason.

I was wondering if any articles had been written and printed in recent years refuting this argument. If so are they available. A copy would be greatly appreciated. When this first surfaced many years ago I wrote an article condemning it in the Angelus. I cannot remember the year nor the issue. Anything on this subject would be benefical. Please let me know if you do or do not find anything on the subject.

Sincerely,

Fr. Hector L. Bolduc

Fr. Hector L. Bolduc P.O. Box 2254 Green Bay, Wisconsin 54308254

## **Society of Saint Pius X**

District of the United States of America

## Regina Coeli House

Father Peter R. Scott District Superior 2918 Tracy Avenue Kansas City, Missouri 64109 (816) 753-0073 FAX: (816) 753-3560

PO Box 2254 Green Bay, WI 54306-2254

> J.M.J. July 30, 1999

Dear Father Bolduc,

I thank you for our letter of July 27 concerning the attacks by radical sedevacantists against Archbishop Lefebvre on account of his ordination and consecration by Cardinal Lienart.

We have not, to the best of my recollection, had any articles in recent years written or published on this subject. However, you published an excellent, short article written by Father Laudenschlager in 1978. It is what we generally send to folks who are concerned about it. Please find enclosed a copy of it. If you remember any other particular article that we should look up, please do not hesitate to let us know.

Yours faithfully in Christ Our Lord,

letu R. Scott

Father Peter R. Scott